COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, April 10, 2006

QUESTION No. 7

QUESTION: Cllr. Cathal King  

To ask the Manager, (A)how many house fires have taken place in the past two years in Council owned houses or apartments as a result of faulty wiring or wiring related issues,   (B) has there been any investigation by the Council to determine if there are any patterns emerging in this regard in terms of for example contractors carrying out works on certain houses previous to a fire and  (C) if an investigation hasn't taken place will the Manager undertake to arrange for an investigation to take place to ensure that this Council is doing everything in it's power to prevent such fires taking place in the future?

 REPLY
Following an examination of our records over the past two years it has been established that NO fires in any of our housing units were the result of faulty wiring or wiring related matters.
This information has been confirmed by the Council's electrical inspection staff who investigate fires in Council Dwellings.
The Council a number of years ago identified 280 houses that required rewiring due to the age profile of the houses and a programme was set up to progress this and  will be completed this year.
In the normal course of events ALL electrical problems identified by Council staff or contractors or reported to Housing Dept by tenants are classified as EMERGENCY and dealt with immediately. All electrical complaints are usually dealt with within 24 hours and in many instances on the day on which they are reported.
Tenants are made aware of this through pre-tenancy courses, tenancy agreement which they sign on taking up a new tenancy and as recently as last February when all tenants were reminded through a detailed article in Tenants Newsletter which sets out among other things , the Council's categorisation of complaints received from tenants.
